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Dear Sisters and Brothers in Christ, 

 

I have never been a person who has made New Year’s resolutions.  I do not seem to have 

the kind of internal discipline that is needed to enact dramatic changes in my life.  Moti-

vation to change things in my life has had to come from the outside.  For instance, I did 

not begin to exercise regularly because of some sort of promise I made on New Year’s 

Eve.  I began to work out because I had developed back problems.  As long as I worked 

out regularly, my back didn’t hurt.  Pain (or the promise of a lack of pain) is a great moti-

vator.   

 

One of the aspects of 2016 that was painful for me was the divisive way that we, as a na-

tion, often spoke to each other or spoke about each other.  All throughout the 2015-2016 

presidential campaign the dialogue between the candidates had precious little to do with 

the ideas and policies that were important to the American people.  We allowed the dia-

logue to devolve into personal attacks on the candidates which, after a while, became at-

tacks on those who supported the candidates.  When the dust settled and the results of the 

elections were revealed, we were left more entrenched and embittered than ever.   

 

The way that we speak about each other not only reflects the conditions of our hearts, it 

shapes our hearts as well.  To consistently speak badly of someone or to constantly ques-

tion the motivations behind every action or word is a very dark rabbit hole to enter in to.  

This habit can become a dark spirit that has the ability to spill into more than just the po-

litical field; it can affect all of our relationships. 

 

I do not pretend to have a solution for our country’s ills, but God has given me something 

that I can do.  The Eighth Commandment states, “You shall not bear false witness against 

your neighbor” (Exodus 20:16).  This commandment means more than just not lying.  

Martin Luther, in the Small Catechism, explains the meaning as this, “We are to fear and 

love God, so that we do not tell lies about our neighbors, betray or slander them, or de-

stroy their reputations.  INSTEAD we are to come to their defense, speak well of them, 

and interpret everything they do in the best possible light.”  In other words, God’s Eighth 

Commandment challenges me to do more than just tell the truth.  It challenges me to try 

to give the other the benefit of the doubt – even if I do not agree with them or even like 

them.  It challenges me to try to assume that – for the overwhelming majority of the peo-

ple - the other has the best interests of the nation (or me) at heart.  I do not have to agree 

with what is said or done, but - if I am called to respond - I am called to address (correct, 

admonish, confront) the word or act and not to attack the person who says or does it.   

 

Mahatma Gandhi was once attributed to have said, “Be the change that you want to see in 

this world.”  I want to see a new and civil way to dialogue about important things in this 

nation.  Therefore I feel called to change the way I speak to (and ultimately think about) 

those who may not agree with me.  Is it easy?  No.  A change of habits rarely is.  But the 

alternative hurts me too much.  Pain is a great motivator.    

 

God’s blessings for this new year.    

 

Pastor Jon 
www.shepherdofthehill.com 
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Greetings and Joy to you and your families as we begin the 2017 year, 

 Last month I reflected on the ways in which God has been at work through our youth 

ministry. This month I look forward to 2017 and the ways that God will continue to use our 

ministry here to reach youth in the Lockport area. 

 We are continuing to discern the direction of developing our high school ministries. We 

are looking to start a group that will meet bi-weekly to discuss the connection between so-

cial justice issues and our faith. During each study we will include hands on elements 

where we do community service and explore opportunities to put our faith into practice. 

We hope to develop a group that is an inviting environment for all youth, whether they 

have a long relationship with Christ or are just curious.  

 We also are looking to continue to expand on our existing programs. Last year we took 

four youth to a mission trip to Hamilton Ohio, the youth who came had a blast working on homes of residents along with 

400 other youth from across the country. This year we have 8 spots for youth. Youth who have at least completed senior 

year are eligible. 

 We also look forward to our third summer of F5, our summer ministry for middle school and high school aged youth. 

This summer we hope to continue to provide activities, service projects, and Bible studies for our youth each week. We 

have seen growth in the number of youth that have participated over the last two years. Our goal for 2016 is to expand 

the number of adults who volunteer to help so that we can continue to expand the activities and service projects. 

 This fall marks the completion of a transition that our Confirmation program has been in over the past three years. 

This fall we will confirm a group of students on Reformation Sunday. We have enjoyed the walk with these boys and 

girls over the past three years, but it does not stop there. We hope to continue to provide opportunities for them to express 

and grow their faith. Our responsibility as a congregation to the nurturing of their faith does not stop when they are con-

firmed.  

 We have a great group of volunteers for a number of ministries including tutoring, VBS, and Sunday school. In 2017 

we hope to expand our bank of volunteers, this will allow our existing ministries to grow as well as to continue to plan 

and develop further ministries as we see needs in our community. This includes developing a youth committee who 

would meet monthly to evaluate and discern youth programming. 

Mike Markwell 

Youth Ministry Coordinator 
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2017/2018 Preschool  

Registration now Open 

Shepherd of the Hill Christian Preschool is a 

ministry offered to the community for three- 

and four-year-olds. Karen Pedigo, our preschool 

director, is certified in early childhood develop-

ment and is skilled and experienced in early 

childhood education. Together with her dedicat-

ed and capable staff, they have created a vi-

brant early learning environment for young chil-

dren.  

What is Altar Guild? 
 
Altar Guild is a ministry at Shep-
herd of the Hill that serves God in 
His house.  We are usually work-
ing behind the scenes.  The deco-

rating and housekeeping of God’s house is a special 
service.  Not to mention we are the preparers and 
keepers of some of the coolest stuff we have in the 
Lutheran Church!   
 
What do we do?  Once a month we take a turn pre-
paring and cleaning up the communion and taking 
off the Altar flowers so that the donors may take 
them home.  We try to work in pairs and there is al-
ways someone else in church to lend a hand! 
 
At our meetings we enjoy the fellowship of a cross 
generational group, which brings up some wonderful 
discussions during our Bible study.   
 
We meet once a month in the Narthex of the church.  
Our meetings are the second Tuesday of each 
month September through June.  In December we 
meet at a local restaurant for dinner and then to a 
member’s home for dessert and fellowship.  In June 

we enjoy a pot luck picnic in the Narthex of the 
church. 
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In Matthew 13, to what does Jesus compare the kingdom of heaven?  
 

A. A farmer sowing seed  

B. A mustard seed  

C. Yeast  

D. Hidden treasure  

E. A merchant who finds a pearl  

F. A fishing net  

G. All of the above   

 

                  See answer on back page 
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God’s kingdom is like free refills at a restaurant. Wait — what?!  
 
Jesus used common, everyday items to explain the kingdom of God; we can too! The kingdom is like 
free refills. Still thirsty after one soda or coffee? Get another — no charge. In fact, the kingdom of 
God is better than free refills because you don’t even have to pay for the first glass.  
 
It’s like having a parent buy you a favorite meal when you’re young. You sit back and savor it with-
out the price crossing your mind. That’s okay, because the generous giver loves you and wants to be 
with you.  
 
Sure, that’s simplistic, but so are Jesus’ parables. Overanalyze them and they may fall apart. But 
ponder the single point each makes, maybe get a chuckle and an a-ha! out of it, and that parable 
has done its job. So grab another free refill — of your beverage and of God’s love!  
 

—Heidi Mann  

Saturday, January 21st 
Family Game Night-Everyone Welcome 

5:00PM Service 

6:00PM Family Game Night 

Sunday, January 29th 
Congregational Meeting 

Following the 10:35 Service 

Council Elections will take place 

July 17-21, 2017 
VBS SAVE THE DATE 

A Planning Committee is needed 

See Mike Markwell or Kris Glowczynski if interested 
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ellen.schroll@shepherdofthehill.com 

pastor.jon@shepherdofthehill.com 

soth.admin@shepherdofthehill.com 

soth.audit@shepherdofthehill.com 

soth.communications@shepherdofthehill.com 

soth.evast@shepherdofthehill.com 

soth.fellowship@shepherdofthehill.com 

soth.finsec@shepherdofthehill.com  

soth.learning@shepherdofthehill.com 

soth.memorialgifts@shepherdofthehill.com 

soth.office@shepherdofthehill.com 

soth.personnel@shepherdofthehill.com 

soth.preschool@shepherdofthehill.com 

soth.president@shepherdofthehill.com 

soth.property@shepherdofthehill.com 

soth.secretary@shepherdofthehill.com 

soth.treasurer@shepherdofthehill.com 

soth.vp@shepherdofthehill.com 

soth.worship@shepherdofthehill.com 

soth.youth@shepherdofthehill.com 

Executive Committee Members  

 

Steve Kirk ……………...President 

Dave Helfert…………… Vice President 

Tom Gustafson. ……….. Secretary 

Dennis Wellsandt……... Treasurer 

 

Council Member 
 

  Ken Franz    Rick McManis 

  Nell Pieper     Fern Kinder 

          Phil Sleezer 

 

Council Meets the 3rd Tuesday of the 

Month at 6:30PM  
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SOTH Ministry Team  

E-mail address 

 

 

 

 

 

January 1  Katelyn McManis. Betty Shepherd 

January 2  James Forbes, Marsha McGuire 

January 3  James Baker, Taylor Kirk,  

     Douglas Pieper 

January 5  Daryl Caneva 

January 8  Scott Fisher 

January 10  Ella Aoyagi 

January 11  Norma McCall 

January 19  Julie Krejczyk 

January 22  Allison Fischer, Natalie Fisher 

January 23  Sonya Pedersen 

January 24  Natallie Barth 

January 25  Erin Meyers 

January 28  AnnaBeth Glowczynski,  

       Gary Wintersteen 

January 29  Phillip Sleezer 

January 30  Emily Fischer 

January 31  Harold Sager Jr. 

 

 

 

 

 

January 28 

Charles & Donna Anderson 
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925 E. 9th St.  

Lockport, IL 60441 

Shepherd of the Hill Lutheran Church 

Phone: 815-838-0708 

Fax:     815-838-2701  

Email:   sothlutheran@sbcglobal.net 

Web page:  www.shepherdofthehill.com 

Good  Tidings 

Mission  

"To Know Jesus And To Make Jesus Known"  

 
Vision 

"Transforming Lives, Families And Our  

Community Through Jesus Christ"  
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SERVICE  SCHEDULE  

 

Saturday 

5:00PM 

 

Sunday 

 9:00AM and 10:35AM 

 

Sunday School 

10:30AM 
 

Childcare Available 

How to Contact Good Tidings  

the team or drop it in the Com-

munications Chairperson's drop 

box  in the Church office. Arti-

cles may also be emailed to the 

kglow72@gmail.com. In order 

for the article to appear in the 

next month’s newsletter, it needs 

to be into the drop box by the 

20th of each Month.  Articles 

submitted after that date will 

Good Tidings is the responsibil-

ity of Communications Ministry 

and assembled by team members, 

volunteers and Church Staff. We 

depend on input from the other 

ministries, staff, and members of 

the congregation. If you wish to 

have an article published in Good 

Tidings, please submit your arti-

cle or information to someone on 

appear in the next issue, assum-

ing the articles are not  date sen-

sitive.  Remember that we de-

pend on your input in order to be 

able to have information to pub-

lish 

 

“Never trust 
anyone completely 
but God. Love 
people, but put 
your full trust only 
in God.”  
 
—Lawrence Welk   

 Bible Quiz Answer: G (See Matthew 13:24-51.)   

Lessons from a snowman  

 It’s okay to wear white well after Labor Day.  

 Simply hanging out in your front yard can be fun.  

 Accessories don’t have to be fancy or expensive.  

 We’re all made mostly of water.  

 You know you’ve “arrived” when a song is written about you.  

 So what if you’re a little bottom-heavy?  

 Don’t get too much sun.  

 Sweating too much can be disastrous!  


